JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

May 24, 2007

The James T. Alton Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council was called to order at 4:05 PM.  
Lara Beard served as the Facilitator; Mary Lou Emerine was the Resource Person.  Those present were Jama P. Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Lara Beard, and Sherry Popham.  Wendy Bush and Vasco Perry were absent.    
Opening Business – 

#07-0070- Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to approve the SBDM agenda as presented, seconded by Sherry Popham.

VOTE: Consensus/Unanimous

#07-0071 – Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the minutes from the May 1, 2007 meeting as presented to council, seconded by Sherry Popham.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Mrs. Bennett shared the following good news/public comment with council:

6th grade parent night is scheduled for May 25, 2007.

Team of the year was the Patriot team.

2006-07 field day activities.

8th graders transition to high school and 5th graders transition to middle school.

Map testing is now completed for the 2006-07 school year.

Student Achievement – Mrs. Bennett shared with council 105 students scored proficient and 31 distinguished for the 2006-07 school year.  

Planning – Mrs. Bennett shared with council JTA calendar of events. 

Budget Report – Mrs. Bennett presented council with an overview of the monthly school budget.

#07-0072 – Sherry Popham made a motion to approve the April school budget as presented to council, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

Committee Reports – Mrs. Newton presented a budget proposal to council members by the budget committee for the 2007- 2008 school year.

#07-0072 – Sherry Popham made a motion to accept the budget proposal recommended by the budge committee for the upcoming 2007-08 school year; seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

New Business - Mrs. Bennett discussed with council the superintendents council of councils.  The council will be composed of one parent council member from each school.  

Miscellaneous/Information - Accident reports from the past month of school were reviewed and discussed.

The next SBDM meeting is set for Tuesday, July 24, 2007 @ 9AM.

Facilitator:  Sherry Popham

Resource:  Vasco Perry

Personnel – Job Vacancy postings remain for 2 science teachers, 1 social studies teacher, volleyball, basketball, football, and cheerleader coaches.  

#07-0073– Lara Beard made the motion to accept the hiring committees recommendation to hire Shelly Vanyo for a science teacher position to be effective May 30, 2007, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

#07-0074- Lara Beard made the motion to adjourn, second by Sherry Popham.

VOTE:  Consensus/Unanimous

________________________________                                  ___________________________________

Jama P. Bennett, Principal                                                        Lara Beard, Facilitator

